JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

March 30, 2005

A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 6:35 p.m. by Council President Kenneth Littman.  The following members were present:

David J. Long, Vice President

Julio DiGiando

Guy Settipane

Claire W. Ferguson

Also present were:
Mark W. Haddad - Town Administrator 
Christina Collins - Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone - Deputy Town Clerk 

Katherine Sipala - School Superintendent 



Catherine Kaiser, School Committee Chair



Lisa W. Bryer, AICP - Town Planner
The Town Administrator stated that he had an announcement to make regarding the demolition of the old Jamestown Bridge.  Senator Lincoln Chaffee has secured an eight million dollar federal grant to aid the State in demolishing the old Jamestown bridge and has invited the Council to meet with him on Friday, April 1st at 10:30 a.m. at the bridge.  The North Kingstown Town Council has also been invited to the event.  

The Town Administrator reported that the 10-year capital improvement budget was given to the Council as part of the budget packet on March 6th, however; the Council has not discussed it yet.  He stated that the main focus of the 10-year capital budget is the Ft. Getty Master Plan and renovation and/or construction of the Highway facility and Town Hall.  
The Town Administrator asked the Town Planner to review the Affordable Housing Plan that was recently endorsed by the Council.  The Town Planner reported that the $18,000.00 grant was given to the town by the Rhode Island Foundation to fund innovative planning projects and cannot be used to fund development of affordable housing units on the island.  She added that the town has proposed to add 8 units per year for the next 35 years, although the State has suggested 10 units per year for the next 30 years.  Currently the town has 4.2% affordable housing on the island.
Councilor Settipane suggested that the town look into in-law apartments that aren’t on the tax roll.  On a separate matter, he requested that the Town Administrator provide him some figures regarding the municipal water upgrade for the next meeting.

Council President Littman opened the meeting up for public comment.  

The following people spoke in support of the proposed school budget:

· Mark Hubbard

· Nora Santamore

· Keller Diluglio

· Karen Rafanelli

· Chris Perrotti

Richard Hines stated that the Council should challenge the town and school budget and has the authority to make cuts if need be.  

Ellicott Wright, Water Resource Protection Committee Chair (Pro Tem) spoke in support of placing more money in the open space account.

With no more public comment, Council President Littman requested if the School Superintendent, raised the amount of pre-K tuition, as she suggested at the last budget meeting.  The School Superintendent stated that she has not met with the pre-K teacher and does not have a figure to give the Council at this time.  

The following items were taken out of or cut from the town portion of the proposed FY 2006 budget:

Account No.
Department



Reduction

Balance

70050.201
Legal: Professional Services

-$5,000.00

$95,000.00

70120.202
Special Project: Charge Back

-$7,000.00

$0.00

70310.104
Police: Overtime & Sick Leave
-$5,000.00

$115,000.00

70430.000
Highway (total budget)

-$5,000.00

$664,323.00

70920.527
Incidentals & Emergencies

-$50,000.00

$50,000.00

Capital

Affordable Housing Fund

-$25,000.00

$50,000.00

Capital

Finance Dept. Technology

-$5,000.00

$20,000.00
The following items were added to the budget:

Account No.
Department



Increase

Balance

70600.454
General: Ambulance


+$3,050.00

$29,050.00
Capital

Land Purchase Fund


+$25,000.00

$100,000.00

Councilor Settipane voiced his concerns regarding sidewalk repair along Narragansett Avenue.  The Town Planner stated that the Downtown Improvement Project is not scheduled to start until Spring 2006.  She did inform the Council that if there is a need to fix the sidewalks that the Tree Protection budget has money available to control tree and root growth along Narragansett Avenue.  The Planner also reported that the Tree Warden is in the process of applying for another grant for additional money that could go towards maintenance of the trees along the eastern portion of the street.
The Council discussed the additional clerical hours in the Town Clerk's Office.  It was the consensus of the Council to grant the additional hours with three out of five members in approval of the request.

After a brief recess, the Council reconvened the meeting at 9:03 p.m. to discuss the school portion of the proposed FY 2006.
Councilor Settipane requested that the School cut their budget at least $100,000.00, Council President Littman agreed that an attempt should be made.  Councilor Long and Councilor Ferguson stated that they did not see a need for any further cuts.  Councilor Long suggested that if the School Committee could attempt to cut their budget down by $50,000.00, it might address the concerns of some Council members.
Catherine Kaiser, School Committee Chair, reported that the school has received $19,000.00 back from Blue Cross/Blue Shield.

The Town Administrator stated that at the Council meeting on April 11, 2005, the Council will vote on the budget and can make further adjustments at that time.

With no further business to discuss, motion was made by Council President Littman and seconded by Councilor Long to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 p.m.  So unanimously voted.

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk

Town Council (5)

Town Administrator
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